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1. Title of project 

Barn Owl Nest Box Project 

2. Project Description 

This project was to add barn owl boxes to two of Madison County Conservation Board’s 

wildlife areas (Clanton Creek and Jensen Marsh). The original grant was written for a total of 

four nest boxes to be placed between the two areas. The IA DNR ended up donating an extra 

box, which was also placed at Clanton Creek.  

3. Project Goals 

There are two goals for this project. The first goal is to provide nesting sites for barn 

owls in our wildlife areas to further help their struggling populations. The second goal is to use 

these boxes and hopefully future inhabitants, to educate the public on both barn owls and their 

habitats. 

4. Project Impact 

Through the Iowa Ornithologist’s Union, Madison County Conservation Board was able 

to install five barn owl boxes (illustrated below). Thus, beginning the process of reaching our 

goals of providing nest sites and educational materials. An article, written by Jessie Lowry, about 

barn owls and these boxes has already been published in Madison County Conservation’s 

newsletter. There will be more in the future, especially as the boxes begin being utilized.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 



 


